Boone County Health Board

Sept. 20th, 2023, at 6:00pm

 Lamar Meeting Room, Boone County Office Building

Board Members Present

Staff Present


   Others Presen
Tricia Wright                                   Dr. Servies
                        
Lacey Henson                                  Vickie Foster 

            
Michael Reynolds
Sue Birge



Crystal Jones                                    Abby Messenger     
                         
John Cowan                                     
Lisa Younts
Paulette Berger

Welcome by Tricia Wright
Approval of Minutes 
Motion: A motion was made to approve the minutes for May 2023, meeting, Action: Approve, Moved by; Crystal Jones, Seconded by; John Cowan.   
Motion passed unanimously.
Old Business  
New Business
Administrative Updates 
 Lisa Younts gave these reports.  
· New legislation for the Local Board of Health member appointments – Dr. Servies and I will be meeting tomorrow with our county attorney, Bob Clutter, to review the new legislature and discuss the implementation. I will send out more information after that meeting. The new legislature states: 

· 5 persons knowledgeable in clinical and public health, at least 1 of whom is a physician, are appointed by the county executive (commissioners).

· 1 person who either has public health knowledge or is a member of the general public, is appointed by the county fiscal body (council).

· 1 person appointed by the county executive from a list of 3 recommendations by the executive of the most populous municipality in the county.

· 2024 County Health Fund has been approved by the County Council with no changes from the 2023 budget. If you’d like to view the budget, please let me know and I can send it out.

· New public health funding – Health First Indiana funding. 86 counties officially have opted into the new funding, which covers 96% of Hoosiers. Boone County’s final budget amount for 2024 is $716,673.43. We are using these funds to purchase extra supplies and equipment to expand on our existing programs and to implement new funding opportunities to various organizations who are addressing some of the core public health services in our community. I will have more detailed information at the board meeting in November regarding these opportunities for the community. In brief, the health department will be offering grants to organizations who offer services in chronic disease prevention, trauma and injury prevention, and maternal and child health. 

Nursing & Vital Record Updates
Lisa Younts gave these reports.
· Since May, our nurses have investigated 57 communicable disease reports. 
· TB:  There are currently 3 Latent TB Infection cases we are following and providing treatment for through the state and 1 case being treated through their physician. We have 1 active case that we are providing case management and medication for. They will complete treatment in January 2024.
· We have had 2 new cases of elevated blood lead levels in children under the age of 7. Our public health is working with the families and case management will continue. We are now offering free blood lead level testing in the office by appointment. Since May, we have provided this service to 4 individuals. 

· The STD clinic continues to operate on Thursdays from 9am-11am and 2pm-4pm on a walk-in basis. We have seen 31 patients since May and provided free vaccines to those individuals. Our public health nurse went to Clinton County Health Department to train their nurse as an HIV trainer so that they may provide HIV testing in their clinic through IDOH.
· The routine immunization clinic continues Tuesdays by appointment only. We have administered 266 routine vaccinations. 
· Infant safe sleep education was provided to the residents of the So Big Mountain House in Whitestown and to individuals at the health department. We gave out 4 pack n plays along with the safe sleep education.
· Since May, our staff attended the Public Health Nurses conference, the Flu and Immunization Summit hosted by IDOH, and a Boone County WIC informational event, which focused on the programs that WIC offers in the community.
· Our health educator attended an emergency preparedness radiation surge table-top exercise in Hendricks County.
· Since May, our Vital Records program has issued 416 birth certificates and 1,101 death certificates. 
Covid-19 Updates

· CDC recommends everyone 6 months and older get an updated COVID-19 vaccine to protect against the potentially serious outcomes of COVID-19 this fall and winter. Vaccination remains the best protection against COVID-19 related hospitalization and death. CDC’s recommendation is that anyone who has not received a COVID-19 vaccine in the past 2 months get up updated dose. 
· The new presentation is a monovalent vaccine and in limited supply currently. We have placed an order with the state and hope to have doses in before the Senior Expo on October 7th. We plan on having doses available for the public after that date, by appointment.
Influenza

· We have started to receive our flu vaccines. We will be providing flu vaccine at the Boone County Senior Health & Wellness Expo on October 7th and want to ensure we have sufficient vaccine to cover the need, so we will offer the vaccine to the public on a walk-in basis beginning October 10th. The vaccine will be available at no-cost. 
Community Outreach

· We participated in the Summer of Recovery Event in June at Memorial Park. We shared our health department resources and conducted Narcan training. We were able to distribute 39 doses of Narcan at the event.
· We participated in Witham’s Birth Days & Beyond event, which provides resources and information to expecting mothers. We donated children’s books to be raffled off at the event.
· We participated in Freedom Church’s Serve Day, which is a back-to-school event. We assembled 1500 hygiene kits and distributed them at both the Thorntown and Lebanon event locations. 
· We have conducted a vaccine clinic for Head Start’s back to school days. We provided 8 vaccinations at this event.
· In May, we conducted in-school vaccination clinics for all 4 Lebanon elementary schools, providing 145 vaccines to students.

· We also hosted an after-hours vaccine clinic for students at the health department. We provided 36 vaccinations to students at this clinic.

· In August, we conducted a vaccine clinic at Zionsville schools and provided 90 vaccines to students.

· We distributed 30 doses of Narcan to the Boone County Sheriff’s office to be included in the kits they provide to inmates leaving the facility.

· Narcan training was provided to Western Boone and Zionsville schools for their staff/nurses. 41 doses were provided to Western Boone and 63 doses were provided to Zionsville. All Boone County schools now have doses of Narcan on hand. 
· We have started our monthly Boone County School Nurses meetings for this school year and continue to be able to provide the schools with supplies and equipment for their health clinics through the School Liaison grant issued through IDOH. We are currently in the 3rd year of this grant. We’ve been able to provide the schools with additional AEDs, epi-pens, emergency medication cabinets, vision screeners, first aid kits, CPR instructor supplies, exam tables and furniture, and countless supplies for their clinics. 
· Over the last 4 months, our Facebook page has gained an additional 72 new followers and continues to reach an average of 16,000 people a month.

Environmental Updates
Abby Messenger gave this report.

FOODS:
· Opened: Zionsville Bake Shop, Beefaroo, Holliday Farms, 7 Brew, Meijers renovation, Wild Leaf, New Taco Bell, McClure’s renovations, Tipsy Mermaid, Loco Taco, Jail Distilleray, Good Omen, Merrimans beef shop, Café Patachou, Americana Lebanon Grill, Lebanon Pizza King.
· Mobiles: Barsotti’s, Tru-Texan BBQ, St. Raphaels Ethiopian Cusine, Backroads BBQ, Oaks on Main, Taco King, Tikiz

· Met with Harmony and Wonder Tree Farms

· Civil Penalties to Bub’s Burgers, China Buffet, Thai Select, The Friendly, Cobblestone, Rosie’s, Dairy Queen, and IGA

· Trainings: Food Defense Task force, Special Processes training, Foods 103 training, Presented to Lebanon School Food Employees

· Dispatched: Thai Corner for a gas leak

· Events: Zionsville Brick Street, Boone County Treasure Hunt, Indiana Swine Show, Savor of Lebanon, Lebanon Craft Market, Tru Finds Treasures, Lebanon Car Show, Meridian Under the Lights, Whitestown Concert Series, Whitestown Zionsville and Lebanon Farmers Market

VECTOR CONTROL:
· Set out gravid traps and collected mosquitos. August had the first detection of the year for West Nile Virus. 

HOUSING/POOLS:
· Kacie attended Crisis Intervention Training. 
· The intern completed all summer seasonal pool testing. 
· Holliday Farms opened their indoor pool and spa.
·  Greenview apartments opened their outdoor pool. 
· Animal bites have increased since there is not a county animal control officer.
SEPTIC: 

· 45 letters of requirements were completed.
· 40 septic inspections were completed.
· Watched the first install of the EZ Flow in Lafayette.

PREPARDENESS:
· Attended the LEPC meeting.
·  Attended the Terrorism & All Hazard Prep meeting. Randy is the Treasurer for this group.

· Guest speaker at Lebanon Kiwanis.
·  Mass fatality exercise will be conducted in October.

Misc. Business 
Motion to Adjourn

Motion: A motion was made to adjourn, Action: Adjourn, Moved by; John Cowan Seconded by; Paulette Berger. 
Motion passed unanimously.
The next regular Local Health Board Meeting is scheduled for Nov. 15th, 2023, at 6:00pm in the Connie Lamar Room. 

Tricia Wright
             




      Herschell Servies, MD          Vice President - Health Board                  
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